
313 H St. NW 
Washington, DC 
March 3, 1940 

Mr. Cameron McKenzie, Editor 
Friday, Incorporated 
114 E. 32 Street 
New Yor*;New York 

Dear McKenzie: 

You haven't heard from me because I expected to hear from you all week. You will probably recall that when I spoke to you a week ago you said that you would undoubtedly be in Washington the past week. Also, I expected the letter you said you would write me last Monday. 
I have been working on the nies committee and Smith ::ommittee and I think that I can give yo.: more than you can possibly want on both of these with an ample amount of material that seems never to `lave bear used. in fact, I am rather pleased with the way the Smith Committee stuff is shaping up. 

I can send you this part of the stuff this week if you want it. I am just wondering if you still feel as you did when I spoke to you in view of the fact that I have had no confirmation from you. Do you expect to be down here this coming week: I would appreciate it if you would let me know because I may find it necessary to leave town for a few days. 

In the course of the work I have been doing end because of the amount of work there has been and will be, i have been wondering if the amount of money we discussed will be sufficient. 1 have also been wondering about your offer of a retainer for query work and particu-larly whether you still mean It. 

Let's get squared away, huh: 

Best regards, 

Harold Weisberg 


